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Nevertheless, the Department must continue to be proactive by providing innovative
leadership and by developing the capability of meeting expanding, essential needs not
achieved by other entities.

Another conclusion drawn from an overview of the Nutrient Management Program is that
the program has come a long way since its inception in 1998. Today, nutrient
management plans are a normal part of doing business for many farms. Maine farmers
and the Department have experienced two update and renewal cycles, and are beginning
the third generation of nutrient management plans. Larger farms have accepted the need
for Livestock Operations Permits and the process for issuing them has been perfected.
Farmers realize that the Nutrient Management Rules were developed by Maine farmers
and others who understand the problems faced by Maine agriculture, and that these rules
specifically relate to Maine’s landscape and climate. This program has proven to be
beneficial to farmers (and to others) both economically and environmentally. The
Department and DEP have developed a good working relationship when it comes to
issuing MEPDES permits, and on many other matters. The Nutrient Management Review
Board has participated in rulemaking, handled appeals from several quarters and
managed the application process for $5.5 million in Nutrient Management Grants. In
short, the program has moved from an idea to an established and maturing program.





